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SUMMARY 
 
Synopsis of House Memorial 32   
 
The House Education Committee substitute for House Memorial 32 requests that the Higher 
Education Department (HED) work with the Legislative Finance Committee (LFC) and 
Legislative Education Study Committee (LESC) to study compensation for instructional staff in 
higher education. The memorial requests that HED report its findings by December 1, 2024.  
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
The committee substitute is unlikely to have a fiscal impact because HED reports it has already 
committed to collecting data on compensation for instructional staff. Studying compensation of 
higher education instructional staff is not currently on the LFC’s work plan; however, because 
HED is listed as the primary responsible party for the study, the costs associated with the study 
can likely be absorbed by LFC. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
Being independently governed bodies, New Mexico’s higher education institutions set their own 
pay scales for faculty and instructional staff. In years when the Legislature has provided for 
compensation increases for state employees, it has also provided for similar increases for higher 
education staff, typically in a proportion equal to that of state revenue to total revenues of the 
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institutions. As adopted by the House, the General Appropriation Act (HB2) of 2024 contains 
$42.2 million for salary increases for higher education faculty and staff totaling 4 percent.   
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